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Albuquerque Police Department                       

WELCOME TO                                                            

THE DOW N TOW N  PU BL I C  SA FE TY  D I S T R I CT                         

E-NEWSLETTER   

 Public Safety ECHO  

This is a public, open forum and we 

welcome all!                                                                       

Do you have a Public Safety Issue?                                  

*April De-escalation training* 

If you have a topic you would like 

addressed or if you would like to submit 

a case please contact                        

ECHO Coordinator  -  Darryl DeLoach.                       

Email: ddeloach@cabq.gov               

Phone: 505-549-0660  
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L . e . a . d .                                              

L A W  E N F O R C E M E N T  A S S I S T E D  D I V E R S I O N   

APRIL 23 

Is National 

Administrative 

Professional’s Day.  

Thank you to all  our 

Administrative  

Professional Staff  for  

their  incredible 

commitment.   
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For further information please contact Betty Lou Chávez, Email: Bettylouchavez@cabq.gov 



Downtown Public Safety District   Dedicated Professionals 
Page 4 

 
 After beginning our meetings, we begin with community concerns. A resident 
downtown, presented the issue of scooters left blocking sidewalks, and not being cleared in 
a timely manner. This was discussed at length, and a representative of Mayor Keller’s office 
took the information.  
 
 Chief of Police Harold Medina presented his Spring outline of the state of APD. 
There were four topics. Recruiting is going well, and the department may pass the 1,000 
officer level by summer. Regarding Community Engagement, he stated that the DWI 
situation requires transparency and a proactive response. The department has placed a 
public facing dashboard in their CABQ website, about which the chief notes that more 
cases continue to be brought than proceed to trial, with dismissals for various reasons noted 
chronically. The COP does not believe other areas of law enforcement face the same risks 
of misconduct. Regarding crime and public safety in ABQ, traffic citations continue to rise, 
felony arrests and clearance of warrants are very high. Fourth, regarding the CASA he 
expects the final paragraphs to clear review later this year. We asked why the 6 month 
reviews of Officer Involved Shootings begun by Chief Medina and led by DC Cori Lowe in 
2023 were suspended; he suggested such shootings are now reviewed monthly on the APD 
website. 
 
  Markela Clinton, Field Representative for Mayor Keller presented the Metro 
Homelessness Initiative. They have openings for volunteers to help in this work. Gateway 
Shelters provide transition off the streets, and are both filled and expanding across the city, 
including the Gateway Sobering Center, upcoming family shelter, and Gateway Young 
Adult Shelter. Both APD and Solid Waste work to clear encampments and offer places to 
stay. Of the 5,000 people on our city streets, probably 1,000 are chronic homeless often 
with support groups with whom they camp. The city sees more than 2,000 new housing 
units becoming available this year, in addition to hotel conversions. There are also some 
450 landlords working with the Coalition to End Homelessness to provide housing for those 
who need assistance affording housing. Finally, the city is creating a dashboard so that 
public service agencies and private agencies can see availability at all times.  
  
Please join us for our next meeting, the fourth Thursday in April.                                                

For further information, visit www.cabq.gov/cpc 

Thank you,  

Philip Jameson -Chair of Valley, CPC  

Email: pjameson5@comcast.net 

Re-cap -Valley Community Policing Council  

http://www.cabq.gov/cpc

